MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE REGULATORY COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, 17TH JANUARY, 2017, Times Not Specified

PRESENT:

Councillors: Natan Doron (Chair), Vincent Carroll (Vice-Chair), David Beacham, John Bevan, Zena Brabazon, Clive Carter, Toni Mallett, Jennifer Mann, Liz McShane, Peter Mitchell, James Patterson and Ann Waters

226. FILMING AT MEETINGS

The Chair referred Members present to agenda Item 1 as shown on the agenda in respect of filming at this meeting, and Members noted the information contained therein.

227. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Basu.

228. URGENT BUSINESS

There were no items of urgent business.

229. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Mitchell declared a personal interest in agenda item 13, Wood Green Area Action Plan, as his property was within the area covered by the AAP (identified as Alexandra Palace Station within Sub Area 1; Wood Green North). There was felt to be no reason to preclude him from the discussion of this item on the basis of this declaration.

230. MINUTES

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the meeting held on 4 October 2016 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

231. REVISED REGULATORY AND LICENSING COMMITTEES MEMBERSHIP

The Committee considered the report on revised Regulatory and Licensing Committees membership as circulated in advance of the meeting, and noted an amended version of appendix 1 to the report that was tabled at the meeting, which reflected the correct membership at the time of writing the report.



RESOLVED

- i) That the Regulatory Committee note the change made to the Regulatory Committee membership at Full Council on 19 November 2016 for Cllr Brabazon to take the position vacated by former Cllr Ryan.
- ii) That the Regulatory Committee agree a revision to the membership of Licensing Sub A Committee for the remainder of the municipal year to replace Cllr Basu with Cllr Brabazon.

232. REVIEW OF FEES AND CHARGES 2017-18 - LICENCES

The Committee considered the report on the review of fees and charges 2017-18 – Licences, as circulated in advance of the meeting.

The Committee asked about the small increase in the Exhibition Licences as set out in the report; the Licensing Officer advised that there had been a recommendation for these fees to remain unchanged, however in some instances an increase of £1, or rounding up to the nearest pound, had been determined by Finance. The Committee asked whether, for consistency, it would be possible to round up the proposed 2017-18 fee for Registration of Premises for Competitive Bidding to the nearest pound, making this figure £325, rather than £324.80 as set out in the report. It was agreed that this would be implemented.

RESOLVED

That the Committee approve the increases to the Council's licensing fees and charges, as set out in the attached Appendix A, with the amendment of the 2017-18 fee for Registration of Premises for Competitive Bidding to £325.00, with effect from 1st April 2017.

233. REVIEW OF FEES PAYABLE UNDER THE GAMBLING ACT 2005

The Committee considered the report on the review of fees payable under the Gambling Act 2005, as circulated in advance of the meeting.

It was noted that the effective date of the increased fees should read 1st April 2017, and not the 1st January 2017 as set out in the report.

RESOLVED

That the Committee approve the recommended increases to the application and annual fees to the statutory maximum as set out in Appendix 1 attached to the report, with effect from 1st April 2017.

234. REVIEW OF STREET TRADING FEES AND CHARGES UNDER LONDON LOCAL AUTHORITIES ACT 1990

The Committee considered the report on the review of street trading fees and charges under the London Local Authorities Act 1990, as circulated in advance of the meeting.

In response to a question from the Committee regarding the Hemmings case as set out in paragraph 6.4 of the report, it was reported that the latest position was that the Court had agreed that enforcement fees should not be charged upfront at the point of application and should be a separate fee. It was confirmed that Haringey was not affected by this ruling, as the application and fee charging model in Haringey was already compliant with this decision.

RESOLVED

That the Regulatory Committee approve the draft street trading fees for consultation as shown in Appendix 1 of the report.

235. ANIMAL BOARDING ESTABLISHMENTS ACT 1963 - NEW STANDARD CONDITIONS FOR CAT AND DOG BOARDING ESTABLISHMENTS

The Committee considered the report on the Animal Boarding Establishments Act 1963 – New Standard Conditions for Cat and Dog Boarding Establishments, as circulated in advance of the meeting. The Licensing Officer advised the Committee that there was one cattery operating in Haringey and that there had been an increase in applications for new businesses in this field of work in recent years. It was therefore felt that it was necessary to update the conditions in order to align with the model conditions published by the Chartered Institute of Environmental Health, as set out in the report, and to be in line with the requirements of the 2006 Animal Welfare Act. It was noted that if adopted, this change would be effective from 17th January 2017.

RESOLVED

That the Committee approve the adoption of the 'Model Licence Conditions and Guidance for Cat Boarding Establishments 2013' and the Model Licence Conditions and The Guidance for Dog Breeding Establishments 2016 published by the Chartered Institute of Environmental Health (CIEH) and set out in Appendices 1 and 2 to this report, with effect from 17th January 2017.

236. HOUSING VIABILITY ASSESSMENTS- RESPONSE TO SCRUTINY REVIEW

The Committee considered the report on Housing Viability Assessments – response to the Scrutiny Review, as circulated in advance of the meeting. Emma Williamson, AD Planning, gave an introduction to the report, and outlined the recommendations of the Scrutiny review and the service response, as set out in the report.

The Committee discussed the report, and the following points were raised:

- In response to a question from the Committee, it was confirmed that the Council's Planning Obligations SPD, currently being prepared, would align with the Mayor of London's Affordable Housing and Viability SPG.
- The Committee asked whether the Council had in place a mechanism to ensure planning obligations for affordable housing are monitored, and it was confirmed that this was the case; a review was undertaken on an annual basis when returns were being prepared for submission to the London Development

database and the housing team also monitor when they agree nominations. It was recognised, however, that there was scope to improve this process, and it was proposed that a new post would be created in order to monitor compliance on major applications for conditions and obligations (including affordable housing), enabling the Council to be more proactive in its approach.

- The Committee noted the recommendation around providing training for the Planning Committee, and sought clarification of the purpose of this training given that this is a specialist and expert area. Officers advised that this would largely be in order to increase Members' confidence in the viability assessment process and to equip them with the tools to analyse the information they were provided with, in order to be able to identify any anomalies. The AD Planning also advised that she would be happy to go through viability assessment data in detail with Members of the Committee where they felt that this would be useful, separate from the Planning Committee meetings.
- The Committee welcomed the report for its accessibility, and asked how public confidence in the housing viability assessment process could be increased. The AD Planning advised that the decision to make it the Council's default position that viability assessments should be published in full prior to the determination of the planning application was intended to increase confidence in the process. It was further noted that the Mayor of London's Affordable Housing and Viability SPG and the London-wide viability protocol had helped, as these facilitated a joined-up approach across London. It was suggested that ways of increasing public confidence in the viability assessment process was something to be covered in the Members' training programme.
- In response to a question from the Committee on how the Council negotiated with developers when they stated that it was not possible to provide social or affordable units as part of a development, the AD Planning advised that negotiations were based on factors including what had been previously agreed at the site and what had been agreed elsewhere, and that a maximum reasonable level of affordable housing provision was usually reached. The Council's viability consultant scrutinised the assessment provided to ensure that issues such as build costs had not been overestimated, or sales estimates understated, and if the Council was not comfortable with what was being proposed then the profit margin on the development would be reduced. The Committee noted concerns that the figures developers provided to Local Authorities differed from those they provided to their lenders, and it was agreed that this was another aspect that could be covered in the Members' training programme.
- The Committee expressed concerns regarding the lack of provision of social rented housing in particular; it was noted that the Council was in a difficult position as the result of the Government's definition of 'affordable' housing, which enabled developers to offer provision other than social rented units and to still meet their obligations. It was noted that the Council had more control when developments were proposed on land owned by the Council, however, and it was also set out in the Housing Strategy that 3 bed- and above units should be provided at 50% target rent.

- i) That the Regulatory Committee note the Planning Service's response to the Scrutiny Panel report.
- ii) That the Regulatory Committee recommend to Cabinet that the response be approved.

237. COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY (CIL) UPDATE

The Committee considered the report on the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Update, as circulated in advance of the meeting. Matthew Patterson, Head of Strategic Planning and Policy, gave a presentation on the CIL review, setting out the current collection rates, background to the review and findings in terms of CIL rates, governance for distribution of CIL, the Regulation 123 list and proposed changes to the list, monitoring arrangements, the review of the s106 SPD and draft Charging Schedule and the timetable.

The following points were raised by the Committee during questioning and discussion of the report:

- The Committee asked why there was no proposed increase in CIL rates for the North Tottenham area, given the development of the new stadium in this area. Officers advised that it was not permitted to anticipate an uplift in values, and that at present no uplift in values in this area had been observed. There was therefore no basis on which to propose an increase to CIL rates in North Tottenham.
- In response to a question from the Committee it was confirmed that CIL was
 payable in full on commencement of development, with CIL on exceptionally
 large developments payable in instalments as set out by the Mayor of London.
 It was noted that developers were under a legal obligation to pay CIL at that
 point, and that fines could be issued where they did not comply.
- The Committee asked how decisions on the distribution of CIL was determined, and it was reported that it was proposed that this would follow the same process as the Capital Programme. The Committee felt that there should be a mechanism by which non-Cabinet Members were able to make suggestions regarding the distribution of CIL, and it was agreed that this was a comment that the Regulatory Committee would put forward to Cabinet.
- Cllr Mallett advised that as Cycling Champion, she would be able to put the Council in contact with local cycling groups as part of any consultation seeking suggestions for areas that would benefit from CIL funding.
- The Committee asked about the process for developing a Neighbourhood Plan and for an update on the current progress of the Crouch End Neighbourhood Plan. Officers advised that the first step was to get approval as a Neighbourhood Forum, after which point work could commence on developing a Neighbourhood Plan. It was reported that the Highgate Neighbourhood Plan was currently at the examination in public stage, and that this would then need to go to the respective Cabinets of both Haringey and Camden, and would finally go to a local referendum. Crouch End had been approved as a Neighbourhood Forum last year, and were now in the early stages of drawing up their Neighbourhood Plan. Officers advised that they were aware of the proposals for a Finsbury Park Neighbourhood Forum, and were awaiting an

- application in this respect. It was noted that a significant challenge was ensuring that the groups taking these projects forward were representative of the local community.
- The Committee noted that CIL funding was restricted to infrastructure projects related to growth.

RESOLVED

- i) That the Regulatory Committee note the proposal to update the CIL rate in Seven Sisters, St Ann's, West Green, Bruce Grove, Tottenham Green and Tottenham Hale wards,
- ii) That the Regulatory Committee note the updated Regulation 123 list which sets out what infrastructure the Council expects to spend CIL on.
- iii) That the Regulatory Committee note the proposals for Governance of CIL spend through the Capital Board.
- iv) That the Regulatory Committee recommend to Cabinet that this document is approved for Consultation, and comment that a process should be developed to enable non-Cabinet Members of the Council to contribute suggestions for the distribution of CIL.

238. WOOD GREEN AREA ACTION PLAN

The Committee considered the report on the Wood Green Area Action Plan (AAP), as circulated in advance of the meeting. Cllr Goldberg, Cabinet Member for Economic Development, Social Inclusion and Sustainability gave an introduction to the report, setting out the context for the AAP and the ambitions for the area. The Committee also received a presentation from Gavin Ball, Planning Policy Officer, setting out the wider network of London Town Centres, the strengths, weaknesses, opportunities and threats affecting the area, the preferred option for significant transformation of the area following a consultation undertaken in 2015, the community priorities for the town centre, sustainable growth and neighbourhoods, the vision and objectives for the AAP, the town centre offer, managing growth, Wood Green character areas and views of Alexandra Palace from the east of the borough, area-wide policies, site allocations, housing and job outputs, infrastructure and the timetable for developing the AAP.

The following points were raised by the Committee as they asked questions of the officers and Cabinet Member regarding the report and information presented:

- While it was noted that there was no scope for developing large green spaces in the area, the Committee urged that the Council be more ambitious and innovative in its delivery of green spaces and addressing sustainability issues as part of the AAP including innovative building design incorporating green features and SUDS, and felt that the scale of the change proposed provided the opportunity to do so.
- It was felt that Haringey did not have the same 'sense of place' as other London boroughs, and the AAP may provide an opportunity to address this. It was felt that having a single Crossrail 2 station based at Wood Green would

help to create more of a sense of identity for the area, as well as creating better links with Alexandra Palace. The Committee asked whether there was any scope for the name of the new station to address this. The importance of ensuring that the area was liveable was also emphasised, and the creation of new spaces where people could congregate and socialise.

- It was felt that there was a negative perception of Wood Green which needed to be addressed in order to encourage businesses to invest in the area. As a Metropolitan Town Centre, the area needed to be competitive and have its own distinct retail offer as well as providing more liveable space.
- On a technical point, the Committee commented that the maps illustrating the AAP were too small, including the online versions, and officers agreed that this would be rectified.
- The Committee questioned whether it was unrealistic to state in the AAP vision that Wood Green would be "north London's most prosperous and liveable town centre" and asked whether it might not be more realistic to set out that Wood Green would be one of north London's most prosperous and liveable town centres instead.
- The Committee expressed some confusion regarding the last part of the final sentence of the 'Housing' section on page 6 of the draft AAP, which stated that 'Existing planning policies will be used to ensure that... affordable stock levels are not reduced', given that the transformation would surely lead to a significant increase in the amount of affordable housing.
- The Committee noted that AAP, on page 48 of the under 'Decanting/Replacement of demolished stock', finding suitable local relocation opportunities was stated not to be a planning matter but there was an expectation that the increase in local housing stock, including affordable housing stock, would improve the area's ability to meet housing need. The Committee felt that stronger reassurance was required for those residents affected by the proposed demolition of their homes with regard to their ability to be re-housed locally, and there was concern that the document represented an overconfident approach to the relocation of residents, with particular reference to Sky City, located above Shopping City. Officers advised that the Council had begun to engage with the Metropolitan Housing Trust and residents of Sky City, and would be holding events to meet with residents soon. The Council wanted to commit to re-housing the affected residents within Wood Green by providing housing at an appropriate rent level, and it was felt that the wording could be amended to make that clearer.
- The Committee noted that a failure to attract larger retailers had been identified as a threat to the area, however it was proposed at page 40 of the site allocations document that it was proposed to demolish the existing larger retail units located at 16-54 Wood Green High Road, and the Committee expressed concern that this was inconsistent in approach. Officers advised that the opportunities to attract larger retailers to the area were finite, and that it was proposed that the primary retail area would be located around the new Crossrail 2 station / shopping mall, with larger units located in this area. The larger retail units on the east side of the High Road at present were of poorer quality, and it was therefore proposed for these units to be redeveloped to provide a greater density of smaller units at this location.
- With regard to the possibility of redeveloping the Morrison's site, as set out on page 20 of the site allocations document, the Committee felt that more explicit

commitment should be provided to residents regarding the continued provision of a supermarket locally, as there was in relation to the sections on the sites of the library and job centre. Officers advised that this had not been set out more specifically as it was not felt that there was a risk that the market would not provide for a large supermarket in the Wood Green area, whereas it had been felt that there was a need to be more explicit in relation to other sites.

- The Committee expressed concern at the wording in relation to Lordship Lane at page 85 of the AAP, where it said that 'development should not draw focus away from the primacy of the town centre', which would raise fears that this area of Wood Green would be neglected. It was felt that it would be more appropriate to say that any development in this area should enhance facilities for local people. Officers advised that the intention of this was to reflect that Lordship Lane was a secondary town centre location, and agreed that the wording of this section of the document should be revised.
- The Committee noted that the AAP was based on the assumption that Crossrail 2 would be coming to Haringey and that there would be a single Crossrail 2 station located in Wood Green, and asked about the likelihood of this being the case. Officers confirmed that the AAP as drafted was predicated on a positive decision on Crossrail 2 and the decision for there to be a single Wood Green Crossrail 2 station, and that if this was not the decision that was made, the plan would need to be revised. It was reported that the AAP was being put forward at this point in time, setting out the growth that could be achieved on the basis of Crossrail 2 going forward, in order to encourage the Government to choose this option. In response to a question as to why Option 4, which was dependent on the new station, was being pursued rather than Option 3, officers advised that the Council wanted to be as ambitious as possible in the AAP and that Option 4 was also the best placed to deliver housing growth, which was a key focus.
- The Committee asked about the challenges in delivering a retail offer in the context of the changing nature of retail. It was reported that the Council was learning from industry experts on this point regarding the need to rationalise the retail offer, and also the need to provide distinct areas that were different in character, for example leisure and office space, in order to attract businesses to Wood Green.
- The Committee noted that the Mayor of London's new Housing SPG would contain a number of conditions that may affect the content of the AAP and, that the AAP would need to be revisited once this was issued to ensure that it was consistent with this document.
- The Committee expressed a view that the it was essential to address the issue of the travellers site, in order to achieve the maximum value from the current Civic Centre site. Officers advised that the Council was obliged to re-house any residents in the event that the travellers site were closed, and that the cost of this needed to be taken into consideration against the value that would be added to the Civic Centre site by doing so. It was confirmed that a cross-departmental group was currently working on the issues around the travellers site at present, including a needs assessment; the outcome of a current legal challenge to the proposed change in the Government definition of travellers was awaited and the impact of this would then be considered.
- The Committee noted that the area around Turnpike Lane had an identity as a destination for specialist shops and services relating to the Asian community

and that this was something that should be taken into consideration as part of the plans.

RESOLVED

- That the Regulatory Committee consider the findings of the Wood Green AAP and Investment Framework consultation report, as set out in Appendix A.
- ii) That the Regulatory Committee provide comments on the "preferred option" Wood Green Area Action Plan ("AAP") for approval by Cabinet prior to statutory public consultation, as set out in appendix B. The comments of the Committee are recorded in the minute of the item above. The AAP sets out the following vision: 'Wood Green will be north London's most prosperous and liveable town centre. It will combine outstanding places for people to shop, socialise and create, with a wide range of businesses. It will be a focus for opportunity and growth, a productive economic capital for Haringey where people can come together, exchange ideas and create new series and products.'

239. PLANNING SERVICES 2016/17 UPDATE

The Committee considered the report on the Planning Services 2016/17 update, as circulated in advance of the meeting, the supplementary information circulated as a second despatch relating to the data for Building Control, and the proposed Building Control and Development Management fees and charges for 2017/18.

In response to a question from the Committee regarding the number of planning decisions made by the Planning Committee in 2016/17 and how this compared with other years, the AD Planning advised that this represented an increase on previous years. It was reported that the decision in relation to Hale Wharf had been called in by the Mayor of London, and an update on this would be circulated to the Committee outside the meeting. (Action: EW)

Following a request from the Committee in relation to Member training, it was agreed that Corporate Management Plan training would be incorporated into the new training programme. Members were encouraged to advise the AD Planning of any additional topics they wished to cover as part of the Members' training programme.

With regard to the proposed schedule of fees and charges for development management, the Committee noted that the proposed fee for householder applications should read £250.00 for 2017/18 and not £154.28 as set out in the schedule. It was further noted that fees for pre-application advice on Commercial applications were proposed to be doubled for 2017/18, in order that this service would no longer operate at a loss. The Committee also noted that the proposed increases in Quality Review Panel fees were in line with Camden, and that there was a new fee proposed for Surgery Reviews.

Having previously expressed concern regarding the succession planning in Building Control, the Committee emphasised the importance of the proposed restructure in this

service area being implemented at the earliest opportunity in order to safeguard the value and strong reputation of this service.

It was agreed that the AD Planning would provide Cllr Bevan with an update on 24 Baronet Road, and Cllr Brabazon with an update on 3 Clifton Gardens. (Action: EW).

The Committee asked whether the list of prosecutions set out at paragraph 5.12 of the report was a list of all prosecutions, and it was agreed that the AD Planning would confirm whether this was the complete list. It was agreed that successful prosecutions should be promoted by the Council in order to act as a deterrent to others, and the Committee further suggested that the Council should offer training for magistrates on issues relating to non-criminal cases such as enforcement, planning and licensing. (Action: EW)

The Committee congratulated staff in the Planning Service for the performance as set out in the report, and welcomed the reported reduction in backlog, the timescales for dealing with applications and the caseload for officers. It was noted that a new Head of Development Management was due to start in post on 1 April 2017.

RESOLVED

- i) That the Committee note the content of the report.
- ii) That the Committee approve the proposed Building Control and development Management fees for 2017-18, as set out in the schedule circulated, with the correction of the Householder fee to £250 (plus VAT).

240. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS

There were no new items of urgent business.

241. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

30 March.

The meeting closed at 21:40hrs.

CHAIR: Councillor Natan Doron
Signed by Chair
Date

ADDENDUM PLANNING SERVICES WORK REPORT

BUILDING CONTROL

- Fee earning Applications received 2017 (Apr to date) 917
- Fee earning Applications received 2016 (Apr Mar) 1252
- Fee income from applications 2017 (Apr to date) £800k
- Fee income from applications 2016 (Apr Mar) £637k
- 5.29 Haringey Building Control Service continues to provide valued customer services that customers (in their various guises) both appreciate and value. Applications over the year to date are similar in number to last year. Building Control are consistently being asked to check applications outside of our Borough, although we have to be careful in not taking on more applications than we can service, especially as the work on the major sites in the Borough are becoming more surveyor intensive, requiring more and more inspections. Fee income continues to look positive, partly due to larger projects, such as St Lukes, Hornsey Depot and THFC being on site. Work on the THFC stadium continues apace and the coming 12 months will be very difficult balancing the new building works whilst maintaining the safety at the existing stadium. Building Control continue to issue the Safety Certificate and monitor compliance on a match by match basis.
- 5.30 Dangerous Structures have as always been ever prevalent, both within normal office hours and outside office hours with the team has been "called upon" over 120 times to date.
- 5.31 BC consult continues to grow in stature providing affordable expert advice to other Council services. This advice ranges from party wall agreements to feasibility studies to structural surveys to structural repairs to bridge inspections and strengthening to highways related works and so on. The consultancy work continues to grow and is widely used by colleagues in Homes for Haringey and continues to be respected throughout the Council. This growth has also been reflected in the fee income for this service, although this income also includes expenditure i.e. both staffing costs and payments to contractors, therefore caution should be taken regarding the base figure. To date this year, significant projects include all the party wall awards on the Council infil projects and project managing the replacement of the Wightman Road Bridge over the main line railways that has now been completed and reopened.
- 5.32 The coming challenge for Building Control during the second half of the year, is to complete the restructure (phase 2 of the Planning Service restructure). This has become even more important as we have recently lost a valued member of staff and need to recruit in order to be able to satisfy clients/customers who are paying for our service. The restructure is critical in order to be able to recruit in a very challenging market place. The restructure, although agreed through various consultations, has not yet progressed due to a hold up with HR. In order for Building Control to maintain its competitive edge and continue with the excellent fee income, this restructure must be completed, otherwise we run the risk of losing further valued and committed staff.

Page 2

FEES AND CHARGES

The proposed changes to the fees and charges to apply from 3 April 2017 for both Building Control and Development Management are attached. The changes are inflationary increases across the board together with a doubling of the householder pre-application fee in order to achieve cost recovery and removal of the discount for commercial pre-applications. There is also an increase proposed for the Quality Review panel fees.



Building Control Miscellaneous fees With effect from 3 April 2017

		VAT (20%)	Total	
Completion certificate	£50.00	£10.00	£60.00	
Copy documents	£20.00	£4.00	£24.00	
Research fee including drainage (non-refundable)	£50.00	£10.00	£60.00	
Surveyor hourly charge (08:00 – 18:00)	£97.50	£19.50	£117.00	
Surveyor hourly charge (18:00 – 08:00)	£146.25	£29.25	£175.50	
Technical Support hourly charge	£48.00	£9.60	£57.60	
Demolition Notices	£200.00	zero	£200.00	
Copy Plans (where permissible)	Individually determined			
Dangerous Structures	Individually assessed based on time spent			
Safety at Sports Grounds	Individually assessed based on time spent			



Level 6, River Park House, 225 High Road, London N22 8HQ

Tel: 0208 489 5504

E-mail: building.control@haringey.gov.uk

Haringey Building Control Charges where estimated cost of work is less than £120,000



SCHEDULE A							
	Full Plans			Building Notice			
	Plan Inspection		BN				
	Charge	inc VAT	Charge	inc VAT	Charge	inc VAT	
Extension <10m ²	£157.50	£189.00	£292.50	£351.00	£450.00	£540.00	
Extension 10m ² - 40m ²	£187.25	£224.70	£347.75	£417.30	£535.00	£642.00	
Extension 40m ² - 60m ²	£213.50	£256.20	£396.50	£475.80	£610.00	£732.00	
Over 60m ²	Building Control Charge based on estimated cost of works						
Loft Conversion without dormer(s)	£157.50	£189.00	£292.50	£351.00	£450.00	£540.00	
Loft Conversion with dormer(s)	£213.50	£256.20	£396.50	£475.80	£610.00	£732.00	
Detached garage 30m ² - 60m ²	£157.50	£189.00	£292.50	£351.00	£450.00	£540.00	
Recovering roof (per dwelling)	£270.00	£324.00	n/a	n/a	£270.00	£324.00	
Replacement of windows/doors for every five windows or part thereof	£205.00	£246.00	n/a	n/a	£205.00	£246.00	
Electrical works (non competent person)	£270.00	£324.00	n/a	n/a	£270.00	£324.00	
Green Deal works	£185.00	£222.00	n/a	n/a	£185.00	£222.00	
Shop Fitout each 100m ² or part there of	£91.00	£109.20	£169.00	£202.80	£260.00	£312.00	
New Shop front (up to 10m)	£78.75	£94.50	£146.25	£175.50	£225.00	£270.00	
NEW BUILD DWELLINGS (houses and flats)						
1 new dwelling	£252.00	£302.40	£468.00	£561.60	£720.00	£864.00	
2 - 5 dwellings (per additional dwelling - in addition to the charge for one dwelling)	£78.75	£94.50	£146.25	£175.50	£225.00	£270.00	
6 - 20 new dwellings (per additional dwelling over 5 - in addition to the charge for five dwellings (plan charge - £553+VAT and inspection charge £1,027+VAT))	£64.75	£77.70	£120.25	£144.30	£185.00	£222.00	
Over 20 dwellings	Estimate required, individually assessed charges to be determined - please contact Building Control (0208 489 5504) for quote						
ALL OTHER WORKS	Plan Inspection		BN				
Estimated cost of works	Charge	inc VAT	Charge	inc VAT	Charge	inc VAT	
up to £2000	£210.00	£252.00	n/a	n/a	£210.00	£252.00	
£2000 - £5000	£235.00	£282.00	n/a	n/a	£235.00	£282.00	
£5001 - £10,000	£101.50	£121.80	£188.50	£226.20	£290.00	£348.00	
£10,001 - £20,000	£140.00	£168.00	£260.00	£312.00	£400.00	£480.00	
£20,001 - £30,000	£180.25	£216.30	£334.75	£401.70	£515.00	£618.00	
£30,001 - £40,000	£215.25	£258.30	£399.75	£479.70	£615.00	£738.00	
£40,001 - £50,000	£253.75	£304.50	£471.25	£565.50	£725.00	£870.00	
£50,001 - £60,000	£290.50	£348.60	£539.50	£647.40	£830.00	£996.00	
£60,001 - £70,000	£330.75	£396.90	£614.25	£737.10	£945.00	£1,134.00	
£70,001 - £80,000	£358.75	£430.50	£666.25	£799.50	£1,025.00	£1,230.00	
£80,001 - £90,000	£395.50	£474.60	£734.50	£881.40	£1,130.00	£1,356.00	
£90,001 - £100,000	£432.25	£518.70	£802.75	£963.30	£1,235.00	£1,482.00	
£100,001 - £120,000	£469.00	£562.80	£871.00	£1,045.20	£1,340.00	£1,608.00	

General Notes:

Where estimated cost of works exceeds £120,000, please contact Building Control (0208 489 5504); Regularisation Charge is equal to 120% of the Building Notice Charge (non-VAT);

VAT is not payable on Regularisation Charge;

VAT charged at 20%



Haringey Building Control Charges Scheme 8 2017



Page 7

			Proposed 2017/18	
Services that we charge for	2016/17 Charge	Proposed 2017/18 charge	charge	Revised
(1)	(2) £	(3)	Rounded UP £	Change %
Development Management Charges:				
Rsidential				
Householder (inc VAT)	£152.00	£154.28	£250.00	64.5%
Minors 1-5 residential units (plus VAT)	£670.00	£680.05	£680.00	1.5%
Minors 6-9 residential units (plus VAT)	£770.00	£781.55	£785.00	1.9%
Majors 10-24 residential units (plus VAT)	£2,370.00	£2,405.55	£2,400.00	1.3%
Majors 25-50 residential units (plus VAT)	£2,850.00	£2,892.75	£2,900.00	1.8%
Majors 51-100 residential units (first meeting				
plus VAT)	£2,850.00	£2,892.75	£2,900.00	1.8%
Majors 100+ dwellings (plus VAT) Then suggestion				
for PPA	Bespoke	bespoke	£0.00	
РРА	Bespoke		£0.00	
Commercial				
Minor commercial applications up to 499 m2 2	Free	£680.00	£680.00	
Minors (Category 4) - 500m2-999m2 commercial				
floorspace (plus VAT)	£385.00	£770.00	£770.00	100.0%
Majors (Category 3) - 1000m2-1999m2				
commercial floorspace (plus VAT)	£1,185.00	£2,370.00	£2,370.00	100.0%
Majors (Category 2) 2000m2-9999m2 commercial				
floorspace (plus VAT)	£1,425.00	£2,850.00	£2,850.00	100.0%
Majors (Category 1) - 10,000m2 or more				
commercial floor space	£2,850.00	£5,700.00	£5,700.00	100.0%
PPA (Planning Performance Agreements)	Bespoke			
Quality Review Panels:				
Quality Review Panel - Formal Review (+ VAT NB				
includes room hire)	£3,500.00	£4,500.00	£4,500.00	28.6%
Quality review panel- Chair's review (+ VAT				
includes room hire)	£1,350.00	£2,000.00	£2,000.00	48.1%
medaes room mej	11,530.00	12,000.00	12,000.00	70.170
Surgery Review (+VAT)		£1,200.00	£1,200.00	

